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International magazine features Crow Canyon’s excavation at Dillard site 
 
Cortez, CO -- Current World Archaeology, a London-based magazine that reaches approximately 70,000 
readers worldwide, has featured the Crow Canyon Archaeological Center in its December 2014/January 
2015 issue. 
 
The article is titled “Breaking Ground: The Neolithic Arrives in the American Southwest.” It describes 
Crow Canyon’s excavation at the Dillard site northwest of Cortez. There, archaeologists uncovered 
evidence of one of the most significant chapters in human history: the development of a fully fledged 
Neolithic society that featured year-round villages, new technologies including pottery and the bow and 
arrow, and permanent social institutions capable of managing larger groups of people living in close 
proximity to one another.  
 
The great kiva at the Dillard site, the earliest documented Basketmaker III–era great kiva in the central 
Mesa Verde Region, demonstrates that a well-developed Neolithic community was in place. The Dillard 
site’s great kiva was in use by about A.D. 600. 
 
“Breaking Ground” was written by Crow Canyon Board of Trustees member Bill Lipe, a Southwestern 
archaeologist who is a past president of the Society for American Archaeology and professor emeritus at 
Washington State University.    
 
Crow Canyon researchers spent four field seasons, 2011–2014, excavating at the Dillard site, owned by 
Jane Dillard. This spring, they will break ground at a cluster of four sites on property owned by Pat and 
Hollie Hatch, south and east of the Dillard site. This extension of the Basketmaker Communities Project 
will study how Pueblo communities developed through times of social and environmental change. 
 
Crow Canyon was founded more than 30 years ago on the idea that members of the public could play an 
important role in archaeological research. Each year, adults and students work alongside professional 
archaeologists at excavations and in the lab, helping to understand a defining time in Pueblo Indian 
culture. The Center also offers archaeological travel seminars.  
 
Working closely with its Native American Advisory Group and other American Indians, the Center seeks 
to broaden and enrich the perspectives gained through archaeological research, incorporate indigenous 
voices in its education curriculum, and initiate research and education projects that are relevant to the 
concerns of American Indian communities today.       
 
Copies of Current World Archaeology issue 68, which includes “Breaking Ground: The Neolithic Arrives in 
the American Southwest,”   can be ordered through the CWA website, www.world-archaeology.com, or 
from the magazine’s U.S. distributors, CUWcustserv@cdsfulfillment.com or 866-909-2507. The magazine 
does not post feature articles on its website. 
 
The Crow Canyon Archaeological Center’s website is www.crowcanyon.org.         
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The Crow Canyon Archaeological Center is a not-for-profit organization dedicated to understanding and 
teaching the rich history of the ancestral Pueblo Indians who inhabited the canyons and mesas of the 
Mesa Verde region more than 700 years ago. The Center is located near Cortez, Colorado, in an area with 
one of the densest concentrations of well-preserved archaeological sites in the world. 
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